



PETWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

 A MEETING TO DISCUSS CHRISTMAS EVENTS WAS HELD ON THURSDAY 5TH SEPEMBER 2013 IN THE TOWN COUNCIL OFFICE AT 7.00 PM 
PRESENT:


Chris Kemp (Chairman), Eileen Lintill,






Jackie Crew, John Bird, Rowena Tyler,





Rod Tyler, Clive Heywood, Fiona Kemp,





Gloria Heywood, Corinne Nash,





Chris Connor and Anne Simmons.

SECRETARY:

Jean Huggett.

1.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Ken Lintill and Carole Goldthorp.

2.
ARISING FROM MEETING ON 11TH JULY

Stalls and Tables:  Jean Huggett reported she had sold 6 tables in the Leconfield Hall, 6 stalls and 3 gazebos outside.


Choirs:  Eileen Lintill said there is a new person taking singing at the Primary School and she is very keen for the choir to take part.  Carole Goldthorp, Gloria Heywood and Fiona Kemp will work out a timetable.  Anne Simmons to contact Charlotte Harper to see if she would like to sing again.


Lights:   Lights will be put up on Sundays 3rd, 10th and 17th November in time for the Fair on 20th November.  Chris Kemp said he plans to have a meeting with the volunteers before the day to sort them into teams and roads.  He referred to the new lights which he will be buying.  Jean Huggett reminded him that it wasn't agreed at the last meeting to purchase the whole lot this year.  She quoted the relevant minute. ’Corinne Nash said she didn’t consider an overspend on the budget was a good idea, and suggested he should not buy all the bulbs this year.  Chris Kemp said probably not.’  Eileen Lintill will ask her husband to check through the lights, some of which will be traditional, others LED.  John Bird said he had written a letter asking for white lights, many traders do not want coloured ones.  Chris Kemp said the unanimous view at the last meeting was that the lights be coloured, he had spoken to Ken Lintill who agreed with him that the lights belong to the Town Council, and this committee makes the decisions. Eileen Lintill said the white lights in Lombard Street and on the Leconfield Hall are lovely, but coloured lights are far better for the town in general.  Member concurred with her views.  John Bird said he had not been present at the last meeting so had not been able to give his views.  He asked Jean Huggett if anyone had written to the Council about the lights.  She replied no. 


Chris Connor asked about the budget and how the lights are funded.  Chris Kemp said it is £2,500, and funded through the Precept which is paid by residents through the Council Tax.  If he bought all the lights this year then there could be a deficit of about £100.  Chris Connor said if needed he would be happy to cover that.  Chris Kemp thanked him for his offer. 


Community Association's PA system: Chris Kemp said that Tony Sneller has purchased some more speakers and better equipment to go with them.  He has asked if a contribution could be made towards the speakers.   If there is money left over this will be considered.


Advertising:  Gloria Heywood said the advertising is all in hand.  She has been in touch with several local radio stations and will get free time on them all.  She will also be writing articles for various magazines.


Buskers:  Rowena Tyler said that three are interested and she had heard from a further one, a father and son with guitars.   The Head of Music at the Rother Academy is keen to bring some musicians along.  She will follow this up.


Helpers on the Day:  Jackie Crew said she has already asked for helpers on Twitter and will send another tweet.  Chris Kemp explained to Chris Connor what was needed on the day.  


Chris Connor said he would like, as he had to leave shortly, to put forward his ideas for the Star.  Chris Kemp agreed.  Chris Connor said his vision is to use the garage at the back of the patio area as the stable in Bethlehem, with a 14ft Christmas tree on the patio.  ‘Three Wise Men’ will act as stewards and see people across the road, he also has two ‘Shepherds’.  He will look to see if he can find a real donkey, perhaps to transport Father Christmas to his grotto or to give rides around the square.  Eileen Lintill said this would not be practicable, there are far too many people around.  All agreed that this was a lovely idea and would add to the festivities.


Grants:  Chris Kemp said the Town Council has agreed to support any grants.  Rowena Tyler is looking at the New Homes Bonus Fund through the District Council. Eileen Lintill said she wasn't sure if this would meet the criteria but would talk to Dave Hyland about grant funding.  Rod Tyler said the quote from SSE is about £7,000.  Eileen Lintill then suggested that as the traffic going to the Goodwood Festival of Speed and the Goodwood Revival cause so many problems for the town perhaps a letter could be sent to Lord March asking if he is prepared to make a contribution. 


Raffle Prizes:  Jackie Crew said she will look into obtaining further prizes.


Window Competition: Eileen Lintill said so that the competition can be held again this year she and her husband will sponsor the prizes. Chris Kemp thanked her for the generous offer.  Eileen Lintill then suggested that Margaret Grimwood be asked to judge the windows again and that she suggest someone to judge with her.  This was agreed.   Jackie Crew to ask her.

3.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mince Pies and Mulled Wine: Jean Huggett was asked if she had spoken with the Co-op.  She said she had but that Manager is now no longer there so she will speak to the current one nearer the time.


Barriers:  As Louise Pearce is no longer a Councillor Jean Huggett was asked if Link Hire will still provide the barriers, etc. for free.  She will check with Louise Pearce.


(Jean Huggett’s Note:  There will be no cost to the Council.)


Power:  A discussion took place on the use of power from the Leconfield Hall.  Jean Huggett said no one who had power last year has yet asked for a stall.  Rob Tyler has written a letter which Ken Lintill or Anne Simmons will give to the Hall Chairman at the next meeting.  

4.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday 10th October in the Town Council office at 7.00 pm.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.15 pm.

